
WITHERN WITH STAIN & TOTHILL PARISH COUNCIL 

www.withernpc.co.uk 

 

Parish Clerk:   

c/o 2 Alford Road 

Thoresthorpe 

Alford 

LN13 0HU E mail: parishclerkwithernstain@gmail.com 

 (parish clerk withern stain at gmail dot com) 

 

Tuesday 6
th

 March 2018 

 

The next meeting of the Parish Council is scheduled for Tuesday 13
h
 March 2018.  Prior to 

the commencement of the meeting there will be a 15 minute public session which will 

commence at 7pm.  Members of the public may raise matters of concern with the council 

during this session.  The Parish Council meeting will commence at 7.15 or immediately after 

the public session. 

Once the Parish Council meeting commences, members of the public may not speak unless 

at the discretion of the Chairman to clarify a point. 

 

A G E N D A 

93. Apologies 

94. To receive any Declarations of Interest not previously disclosed. 

95. To approve the minutes of the meeting held 30
th

 January 2018 and approve the 

Chairman’s signature. 

96. Updates from those minutes: 

a. Blocked drain Keys Farm 

b. Pavements on Main Road 

c. Speed signs 

d. grass cutting contract 

97. Financial: 

a. Accounts for payment 

b. End of financial year 

98. Correspondence  

a. Poor performance in the waste sector consultation (email 19.2.18) 

b. Buckingham Palace attendees 

c. Tescos Bags of Help 

d. Brain Tumour Research 

e. Dementia Friendly Communities 

99. Emergency Plan 

100. To consider offer from affordable rural housing consultants: Lincs Rural Housing 

Association (case study Lincolnshire Community Land Trust and Countryfile 12.11.17) 

101. Planning: 

a. Update on local planning 

102. Any other Matters for general discussion and/or inclusion in next agenda. 

103. To confirm date of next meetings and AGM 

 

mailto:parishclerkwithernstain@gmail.com


 Correspondence received: 

1.  Buckingham Palace attendance: successful nominations:  

Cllr Bernard Dobbs & Cllr Mrs Pauline Dobbs Mablethorpe & Sutton Town Council. Mrs Yvonne 

Genever (retired clerk) & Cllr Paul Genever Uffington Parish Council 

Cllr Mrs Deanna Green & Guest 

2.  Tesco’s Bags of Help – community grants seeking grant applications for up to £4k 

3.    Brain Tumour Research charity is looking to raise awareness: 

Brain Tumour Research is a national charity striving to fund a network of dedicated research centres. 

We support the UK’s largest group of laboratory-based scientists progressing world-class research 

into brain tumours, to improve treatments, survival rates and quality of life for patients, and 

ultimately find a cure. We are the only national charity dedicated to research into brain tumours and 

campaigning to increase the national investment in brain tumour research. We rely solely on local 

communities like yours and the generosity of the general public. 

 Here are a few simple and easy things the people you represent can do to help us fund the fight 

1.Take part in our Wear a Hat Day in March – the UK’s premier brain tumour 

research fundraising event. The event is being supported by businesswoman, model, actress, 

and television personality, Caprice, alongside actor and author, Sheila Hancock CBE. Since it 

started in 2010, Wear a Hat Day has raised well over £1 million. 

2.Visit our website, find out what’s happening and take part in some of the fundraising events 

that are taking place in your region. 

3.Spread the word by distributing some of our leaflets locally. 

Please get in touch to discuss how we can work together. We look forward to hearing from you. 

4.  Dementia Friendly Communities is looking for some parish councils or groups of parish councils who 

would be interested in making their community dementia-friendly. They are especially interested in those that 

have links in to the farming communities: 

“I am the Dementia Friendly Communities Officer working for the Alzheimer’s Society. My role is to 

help communities to become dementia friendly so that people living with dementia can live well in 

their community. 

 East Lindsey has the highest incidence of dementia in Lincolnshire. Because of its rurality it is very 

difficult to raise awareness of the condition and what services are available to support people living 

with dementia. 

 My role is to enable communities to see how they can become dementia friendly and support and 

understand people living with the condition locally. 

 We have a wide range of resources to support: schools, businesses, leisure, churches, retail, 

employers, GPs etc. We also have a recognition programme so those communities who work to 

make their environment better for those living with dementia can be recognised for their hard work. 

We also have Dementia Friends Awareness sessions which are aimed at improving understanding of 

Dementia in layman terms. The sessions take about an hour. 

https://www.braintumourresearch.org/
https://www.braintumourresearch.org/fundraise/wear-a-hat-day
https://www.braintumourresearch.org/fundraise/take-on-a-challenge?page=1


 if you would be intere4sted in knowing more please get in touch. I look forward to hearing from some of you 

 Kind Regards 

 Gill Collins 

Senior Dementia Friendly Communities Officer East Midlands 

 First Floor North 

Saracen House 

City Office Park 

Tritton Road 

Lincoln 

LN6 7AS 

Tel: 01522 437069 

Mobile: 07894808158 

Fax: 01522 543625 

 

 

 


